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SUBJECT

Briefing 2015-B0041 is a state legislative update.

SUMMARY

Almost all of King County’s key policy bills are alive. Also, many bills that the County was concerned about failed to make it past the cutoff, or have been successfully amended so that they are no longer harmful to King County. 

BACKGROUND

Revenue Reform: 

The County is ramping up our push for replacing the property tax cap with an “inflation plus population growth” limit or some other negotiated limit. We have meetings scheduled in conjunction with the Washington State Association of Counties and key, budget focused Legislators to educate them on the continued challenges counties face and what we are asking for. 

Utility Tax and Real Estate Excise Tax flexibility were two proposals that many counties were pushing for. Although both of these bills could be considered necessary to implement the budget (NTIB), they are not likely to pass. Two bills addressing shared liquor revenue are still in their respective fiscal committees and are also NTIB. 

Both Flood Control District levy suppression bills are alive. HB 1940 passed off the floor without the amendment to collapse the flood district. SSB 5799 passed with the amendment to sunset levy suppression after 5 years. 

The credit for annexation of the North Highline area, SHB 1576, passed out of the House and now moves over to the Senate. The substitute bill as passed changes the per year cap for the City of Seattle to $8 million, but reduces the time period the tax can be imposed from 10 years to 6 years. It also clarified that annexation can’t occur without 
[bookmark: _GoBack]a vote of the people, and the City can’t impose the tax if the city takes over the sewer services. 

Meaningful Resources for the Safety Net:

The County was successful in getting HB 1536 passed. This bill is a top priority for our Human Services Department as it changes the timeframe that a mental health professional has to evaluate someone. If passed, the clock won’t start until after that person has been medically cleared. This change will lessen our liability and help eliminate the need to release someone due to timelines, regardless of that person’s need for treatment. We are optimistic this bill will pass the Senate.

HB 1713 passed the House and now heads to the Senate as well. This bill would create a new involuntary treatment system for those who are a danger to themselves or others due to a substance abuse issue. The cost of implementation is extensive. 

The Senate version of an All Payer Claims Database passed and is now headed to the House where it will likely undergo significant changes in the Healthcare Committee. 

Keep the Region Moving:

The Senate transportation package is now in the House and the reform bills have been referred to different committees. The rumor is that the revenue bill, SB 5987, will be heard in the House Transportation Committee on March 26th at 3:30. 

Seizing Opportunity:

The Cultural Access bill passed off the Senate floor with a bipartisan vote of 44 to 4. 

The Lodging Tax Bonding bill also passed off the House floor 63 to 35. It has been referred to the Senate Human Services, Mental Health and Housing Committee but has not been scheduled for a hearing yet. The Senate version passed out of Rules but was not brought to the floor for a vote. 

Winning on Water: 

The Governor’s chemical action plan proposal, HB 1472, passed off the floor with a 63 to 35 vote. The Governor’s Office worked with legislators and the business community to reach a compromise bill. The House agreed to limit Ecology to four chemical action plans every two years on chemicals that have been shown to affect human health under the federal Clean Water Act or have been shown to harm humans, plants or wildlife and are present in the environment. It authorizes Ecology to require manufacturers to provide chemical use information to support the chemical action plan and to require manufacturers to assess alternatives to chemicals if recommended in the chemical action plan. Finally, the bill as passed requires the state to preferentially purchase products that don’t contain the chemicals identified in the chemical action plan. 

Unintended Consequences: 
Unfortunately, regulations around body cameras, HB 1917, did not make it to the floor for a vote.




Page 2 of 2
image1.png
kil

King County




